Statement of Mutual Understanding

The RMA Board of Directors understand that RMA Maintenance personnel met with CSD
Maintenance personnel and residents that live near Drainage Basin 5 (“Basin 5”) for the
purpose of investigating possible solutions that would mitigate the problems of the unsightly
appearance of Basin 5 and emission of unpleasant odors from Basin 5.

RMA and CSD Maintenance Department personnel and the subject residents agreed on the
following solution with their respective Board approvals:

CSD will purchase and install all of the required equipment.

RMA will allow CSD to connect the equipment to an RMA power source.

After the equipment is installed the RMA maintenance department will assume maintenance
responsibility for the fountain (only).

RMA will pay for 50% of the power requirements each month for the fountain operation.

All parties enter into this freely, so there is no reason to bring in legal resources to prepare
hold harmless or release of liability documents and add to our expenses.

We agree to the above principles so as to continue our mutual respect and goodwill for one
another and their organizations.
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